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Sheltered Housing Meetings - 28 July 2009

Meetings were held at:
· Vernon House, Chipping Norton

· Churchill House, Chipping Norton

· Dashwood House, Middle Barton

· Maplewell House, Stonesfield


Separate meetings were held at all four schemes to discuss future re-development plans with residents, following decisions made by the Cottsway Board on 29 June 2009.  We realise that this is a very difficult time for residents and they were encouraged to share their concerns and ask questions.  An advocate was present at every meeting.  
The Cottsway Board had looked at several options for each scheme.  They took into account consultants’ advice and informal planning guidance, and agreed that detailed design work should be carried out in readiness for four planning applications:
· Vernon House:  redevelopment of the site to provide approximately 18 new affordable apartments for residents over 55 years

· Churchill House:  redevelopment of the site to provide new affordable housing

· Dashwood House: redevelopment of the site to provide new affordable housing

· Maplewell House:  redevelopment of the site to provide new affordable housing

The Board agreed that redevelopment of the Vernon House site should take priority, because it is important for us to provide apartments for people aged over 55.
Over the next 12-month period to the end of July 2010, Vernon House residents will gradually move to new homes, with the close support of our Community Welfare Officers, Gill Lee and Shirley Goodman.

There is currently no pressure or urgency for residents of the Churchill, Maplewell or Dashwood schemes to move out, although they can contact Shirley or Gill, if they would to like discuss their re-housing needs, sooner rather than later. 
Vernon House
Cottsway Community Welfare Officers, Gill Lee and Shirley Goodman, and Sarah Whitcombe of West Oxfordshire District Council, will be arranging meetings with individual tenants (and their family or friends if they wish).
Residents will be asked about their personal wishes and circumstances so that we can gain a full understanding of their housing and support needs.  We will discuss several housing options with each resident and our aim is to help everyone to find a home that they are pleased with.  All personal information given by residents will of course be kept strictly confidential.
The proposed new development at Vernon House will provide approximately 18 new apartments.  If any current Vernon House residents express an interest in being re-housed in the new over-55s development, we will offer them the option of being temporarily re-housed until it is ready.  If they wish, they can be involved in the new scheme design and layout and even choose the apartment they would like to move into.  In these circumstances, we will draw up an agreement, setting out the process and detailing the tenant’s rights and entitlements.
A full 12-month period, to the end of July 2010 has been set aside to allow all Vernon House residents to move to either temporary or permanent new homes.  During this time Gill and Shirley will work very closely with residents and their families.

Churchill House, Dashwood House, Maplewell House

Residents at these schemes can contact Shirley or Gill, if they want to begin discussing their re-housing, sooner rather than later.
Residents of Churchill House who express an interest in moving into the new development at Vernon House will be invited to become involved in the new scheme design and layout, if they wish.

Home loss payments and disturbance allowances
Residents of all four schemes  at the time of re-housing will be entitled to a home loss payment of £4,700 each, providing they have been living at the scheme for12 months.

In addition, disturbance payments will cover the costs of removal and, for example, the disconnection and reconnection of appliances and the fitting of like for like carpets and curtains.  Gill and Shirley will be helping tenants with this process.

If residents choose to be temporarily re-housed prior to a second move to a permanent home, the disturbance allowance will be paid twice.
Vacant Flats

When vacancies arise in any of the four schemes, we will not be re-letting the flats, unless on a short term basis.  We realise that over a period of time the number of occupied flats at each scheme will reduce and, for security reasons, we will aim to leave no less than five residents living at any one scheme.  Those five remaining tenants would then move out of the scheme at the same time to homes  pre-allocated to them.  We will leave their pre-allocated homes empty for a while to make this possible.
Development

We will now progress the design work for all four schemes  so that we can gain planning permission, even though redevelopment  is some way away.  Our Development Manager, Paul Hemming, will be working with architects and other professionals,  and visiting and inspecting the sites in the coming weeks or months.  The planning process can take a long time and we will also need to bid for Government funding.  Our development team will regularly update Gill and Shirley who will let you know how things are progressing from time to time.
Manor Close, Enstone and Greenlands, Milton under Wychwood

All former residents of these schemes have been re-housed and the schemes are closed.  Planning applications for redevelopment of both sites are now being progressed.

Our 10 other sheltered housing schemes

An appraisal and assessment of  the remaining 10 schemes will be carried out in the next 12-month period.  Redevelopment of these schemes is planned for the longer term.

Extra Care Housing

We reminded residents of our aim to build at least one (and up to four more) extra care housing schemes in West Oxfordshire over the next 15 years.  Extra care housing offers 24-hour, 7days a week care on site, a restaurant and other facilities not provided in sheltered housing schemes.
We are working with West Oxfordshire District Council, Oxfordshire County Council and private landowners and discussing possible sites suitable for extra care housing.

Community Support Service

The County Council is now advertising for new support service providers for West Oxfordshire, to take over from Cottsway from April 2010.  
We are working closely with the County Council Home Support Team who are currently providing your out-of-hours response service. And we will aim to work closely with the new support provider.

Question and answers

Vernon House
Q. Are we getting twelve months notice?
A. Yes. We hope to have everyone at Vernon House moved into new homes within the next twelve months, by the end of July 2010.

Q. If we want to come back to Vernon House how do we go about it?

A. Talk to Gill, Shirley and Sarah.

Q. How long will the Vernon House redevelopment take?

A. We hope that within twelve months we will be able to provide more definite timescales.  We don’t want to make any concrete promises until we have more information.
Q. I would like to remain in Chipping Norton.

A. Gill, Shirley and Sarah will visit you and make sure that they know your wishes and personal circumstances.

Q. What type of heating is likely to be in the new build at Vernon House?

A. It will not be electric storage heaters but we are not yet certain what heating system will be installed.
Q. What will happen with repairs. I am worried that none will be done.

A. We have a duty to maintain the schemes, but we won’t be able to take on new projects such as replacement heating systems etc.

Churchill House
Q. You did not give us a timescale?

A. Vernon House is currently the only scheme with a timescale. The redevelopment of the other schemes could take several years.

Q. What is the redevelopment going to be?

A. Vernon House is the only scheme planned for over 55’s.  The other schemes are not suitable for this use and will be redeveloped for general needs housing. At present we are focussing our time on the redevelopment of Vernon House for potentially 18 flats for people over the age of 55.

Q. How many tenants are there at Vernon House to be rehoused?

A. There are 11 tenants to be rehoused.


Q. Why can’t Churchill House be an Extra Care scheme?


A. The size of the Churchill House site makes this impossible.
 
Q. The bottom line is that we are being moved out and that it will become general needs. That means we have all got to be moved.  What will happen when people want to stay in Chipping Norton and you have nothing to replace it?


A. The planned redevelopment of Churchill House is going to take several years.  There is no rush for anyone to move.  In due course, we will ask you all about  your individual requirements and needs, and work closely with you and your family.
Dashwood House
Q. What’s happening to Dashwood House.  Can we move back?

A. No. Dashwood House will be redeveloped as general needs housing.

Q. Would there be options for rehousing in the Bartons for Dashwood House tenants?

A. We will consider all housing options in the local area.
Q. What time scales are the tenants of Dashwood House looking at?

A. The plans will take some 6 to 12 months to be drawn up. Vernon House tenants will be the first to be rehoused and this process will take at least 12 months, up to the end of July 2010.  Apart from Vernon House, there are no firm timescales and no urgency for tenants to move.

General questions from all schemes

Q. Can people access Support Services in their new homes e.g. Community Support Officers and Carers?

A. Yes, this will be possible.
Q. Are the Architects coming into our flats?

A. Professional people will be seen at the site over the next few months but they will not need to go into the flats.
Q. Would tenants be notified when people are visiting the site?

A. Yes, you will be informed.  Paul will liaise with Gill, Shirley and the CSO Team.

Q. If we move next week will I get money?

A. Yes, Home Loss Payments and Disturbance Allowances will be paid when you move to your new home.
Q. When you speak to the tenants can they invite Social Workers etc to the meeting?

A. The tenants can invite anyone they wish for support.

Q. Can I move nearer to my sister in Mendip?
A. Yes you can if the relevant Housing Authorities in Somerset can accommodate you. Sarah Whitcombe of West Oxfordshire District Council will contact them and ask about their waiting list and possible housing opportunities in that area.
Q. Would tenants who move out get priority?

A. Yes. We will work very closely with West Oxfordshire District Council.
Q. One tenant said that she wasn’t too happy about moving.
A. The team will work with you and all other sheltered tenants, to give the support that you need. 

Q. Is there any extra care housing (ECH) in the area?


A. There is no ECH in West Oxfordshire, although there are schemes in the county including in Oxford and in Abingdon.  Cottsway are actively looking at The Wychwoods, Chipping Norton, Burford and Witney as part of our strategy to develop ECH.


Q. Could tenants look at an Extra Care Housing Scheme?


A. Yes. We could organise a trip for you to see a scheme somewhere.

Q. Do we get this in writing about how much we are being paid and things?


A. Yes. The details will all be put in writing for all tenants at all four schemes.

Q. Will Support Services remain in the schemes as the numbers dwindle?
A. Most definitely.
Q. Could I find accommodation in Woodstock?

A. That should be possible, subject to properties becoming vacant.
Q. How up to speed are the District Council and the County Council with your plans?

A. This is a long process. We have taken informal planning advice and are in regular contact with both Councils as appropriate.  

S Edlington 

Director of Operations

Cottsway Housing Association
14 August 2009
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